
  

October 15 - November 15, 2023 

  

First Things  

  
A Monthly Newsletter for Members and Friends 
  
Who We Are: FBC: Where every person matters and 
relationships with God and neighbors grow. 
  
What We Do: We are learning to live the life that Jesus 
would live if Jesus were living our life through: 

 meaningful worship and study 

 valuing and loving others through service 
 embracing God's created diversity 
 intentional connections to our community 

 caring for one another through all of life 

  

PRAYER PARTNERS   

For the needs of friends & family - September & 
October 2023: Karen Boucher (recovery); Kathy 
Burch (recovery); Jo Clarke (back surgery 
recovery); Deb (cancer-Becky Hodge's friend); Joyce 
Phillips; Maureen Rose (defibrillator /pacemaker 
surgery 11/22); Les Shell (cancer); Shawn Williams 
(migraines/vision problems); Bob Winchester 
(pneumonia/hospitalization) 

For those that Grieve:  The Pat Jackson family 
(Mary Lou's sister) 
  

If you know of other folks in our church who need 
special prayer: Please contact the church office by 
phone: 989-835-6731 or via email: 
office@midlandfbc.com  

  
 

 

 
  
Rev. Lara Freeburg joined 
our pastoral staff, in 
December 2012, as the 
Pastor of Preaching and 
Teaching; in June 2015, 
Lara transitioned into the 
role of Lead Pastor. Lara 
has a passion for 
preaching and teaching 
God’s word and for walking 
with people as they 
discover who God has 
created them to be. Lara is 
active in the Anti-Human 
Trafficking Task Force, 
Mid-Michigan Health 
Advisory Council, and 
Faithwalking. She has two 
children: Lola and Devin. 

  
 

 

 



LETTER FROM PASTOR 
  
  

Lead Pastor Newsletter Article October 2023

 

 



 
  

Rev. Lara Freeburg 

  

YOUTH MINISTRIES 

  

YOUTH FELLOWSHIP 

Amid a localized COVID outbreak and busy Fall schedules, participation in Youth 
Fellowship meetings during September and October has been spotty, at best. 
Finally, on Sunday October 15, four young people met at 7pm to make preliminary 
plans for a Summer Mission Trip and for a performance piece during Hanging of 
the Greens. Attendees expressed a desire for focused Bible study time to be 
offered in a small group setting as well as a schedule of ‘active’ outings. Since it 
has been determined that Sunday evening is not the best time for youth to meet, 
beginning THIS Sunday, October 22, we will meet 12:15-1:30pm in the Youth 
Room upstairs (North Wing). In addition to continuing regular weekly meetings, 
Pastor Aleka will be forming small groups (1-3 students at a time) to meet for Bible 
study. 
 

  



TAKE NOTE! 

 
  

 



 
  

~Rev. Aleka Schmidt 
  

  

MUSIC MINISTRY 

  

Handbell Ensemble Sundays, 6-7pm, playing in worship on the 4th Sunday of 
each month. Next opportunity to hear the Handbells ring: Sunday, 11/26. 
  

Vocal Choir Wednesdays, 6:30-7:30pm, singing in worship on the 1st & 3rd 
Sundays of each month. Next opportunities to hear the Choir sing: Sunday, 11/5 & 
Sunday, 11/19. 
  

Praise Band  Sundays, 8:30-9am, playing in worship *almost* every Sunday. 
Current sermon series song: “Way Maker” by Osinachi Kalu Okoro Egbu, 2016. 
November sermon series song: “Build Your Kingdom Here” by Rend Collective, 
2012. 
  

Hanging of the Greens, Sunday, December 3,  
 decorating 4pm 

 dinner 5pm 

 music 6pm 

It’s time to: unpack your ugly Christmas sweater, dust off your musical instrument, 
warm up your best Christmas caroling voice, dig out your dancing shoes, find your 
favorite poem or short holiday tale to tell, and join us for Hanging of the Greens! 
Please contact Leona Seamster or Pastor Aleka if you have a talent you’d like to 
share. Program must be finalized for printing by Monday, November 27.  



Halloween Hallway Tuesday, October 31, 6-7:30pm 

Volunteers are needed to prepare treats ahead of time and on the night of 
the event: run games, serve treats, and clean up. Please let Felicity 
Dowker or Pastor Aleka know how you’d like to help! 

  

 
  



 
  

We'd like to send Warm Birthday & Anniversary Wishes 

 

  
 
 
 
  



 

 

 
  



  

 
  

Midland Symphony Orchestra will perform picturesque works from around the 
globe, featuring musical depictions of inspiring vistas – physical and metaphorical. 
The Orchestra will take you on a thrilling journey guided by bassist Kebra-
Seyoun Charles, playing a riveting bass concerto written by Argentinian composer 
Andres Martin. Kebra-Seyoun, winner of the Robert Frederick Smith Prize at 
the International Sphinx Competition, will continue to escort us on our travels 
through the beauty and drama of Finlandia and the exquisite delights of An 
American in Paris.  
  

CLICK HERE: Tickets starting at $26.50 Adults | $5 Students 
  

Evening Includes: 
  

 Pre-Show Performance / World Premiere of Hello Yellow Cello 

 Jean Sibelius / Finlandia  
 Andres Martin / Concerto for Double Bass  
 George Gershwin / An American in Paris  
 Guest Artist / Kebra-Seyoun Charles, Bass 

  
  

I will be performing with the Midland Symphony Orchestra (MSO)  Saturday, 
November 4, 2023 @ 7:30pm featuring an outstanding Double Bassist, Kebra-
Seyoun Charles as Soloist. Hope you can attend. 
  

~Roland Wallace, MSO Double Bassist 
  



 
I will be playing with the Midland Community Orchestra’s next FREE CONCERT.  
~Roland Wallace, MCO Bassist 

  



 

  

ONLINE DONATIONS 
  

First Baptist Church is now able to accept online donations!   
  
  
  

 
  

Online donations are now available on our Website!   
(See top right corner:  www.midlandfbc.com) 
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